

April 23, 2021

Hello Argyle Families,

Students should be congratulated on finishing their Quarter 3 classes and be proud of how they have navigated all the changes they have experienced in a very different year. Quarter 4 classes started on Wednesday. It was wonderful to see a bit of "September Excitement" as students moved on to their new classes and teachers.

With COVID-19 cases at record-breaking levels throughout the province, and the knowledge that schools often reflect what is happening in the community, we thank-you for continuing to remain vigilant. As a reminder to all students:

- Use the daily health check before arriving at school
- · Stay at home when feeling ill
- Practice diligent and frequent handwashing
- Practice physical distancing whenever possible, even outdoors
- · Wear a mask in settings and situations when they are required or encouraged

Phone: 604.903.3300

Fax: 604.903.3301

Email: argyle@sd44.ca

Website: argylesecondary.ca

- Spend time close to home with members of our own household
- Adhere to province-wide restrictions

Please see the info and updates below on:

- 1. Upcoming Dates
- 2. Argyle PAC Samosa Fundraiser April 25 deadline
- 3. Argyle Spring Athletics

Warm regards,

Kim Jonat, Principal

Caren Hall, Vice Principal

John Crowley, Vice Principal

Klonat Hall glanly



1. Upcoming Dates

Monday, April 26

- PM class Group B face to face for grade 9 to 12's. Group A is remote.
- Regular schedule resumes April 27.

Wednesday, April 28

- Quarter 3 report cards published to MyEd BC
- Staff Collaboration 8:30am to 9:30am

May 4, 5, 7 – AP Exams in Library and Rm 273

May 4 AP Calculus 8am – 11:30am Library

May 5 AP Physics 1 12pm – 3:30pm Library and Rm 273

• May 7 AP Physics 2 12pm – 3:30pm Library

2. Argyle PAC Samosa Fundraiser

Deadline to order is midnight, Sunday, April 25!

See all products & order online:

https://samosafundraiser.com/argyle-schools-samosa-fundraiser/

Drive thru pick-up at Argyle Secondary from 3:30 to 5:30pm on Friday, May 7 for orders placed before April 20.

Drive thru pick-up Fri May 14 from 3:30 to 5:30pm in front of the school <u>for all orders</u> <u>placed on/after April 20</u>.

3. Argyle Athletics

A number of sports teams/groups are in session and even though extracurricular athletics currently looks quite different from previous years, there are still many opportunities for students to be active, develop skills and improve fitness in anticipation of a return to more traditional activities in the future.

All teams are required to file detailed 'return to play' plans that outline the types of activities that will occur and expectations for physical spacing, mask use and cleaning/hand hygiene. Attendance is recorded each session for contact tracing purposes.

Many teams are still accepting new members; students can contact team sponsors and coaches via MS Teams or for further information, see our athletic director, Mr. Kelsch.

1131 Frederick Rd, Phone: 604.903.3300 Email: argyle@sd44.ca
North Vancouver, BC V7K 1J3 Fax: 604.903.3301 Website: argylesecondary.ca